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13 February 2017 

Sustainable Transport Committee 
Greater Wellington Regional Council 
P.O. Box 11646 
Wellington 6142 

Dear Members of the Sustainable Transport Committee 

Re: Retention of Electric Trolley Buses 

We understand that there will be a presentation opposing the replacement of 
electric trolley buses with diesel buses at tomorrow's Committee meeting (14 
February).  While we are not a party to this presentation we would like to express 
our continued opposition to the proposed replacement of trolley buses with what we 
see as a retrograde step in our collective aim to improve the sustainability of our 
public transport network.  We have previously expressed these views in our 
submissions on the: Draft Wellington Regional Public Transport Plan (9 May 2014); 
Draft Wellington Urban Growth Plan (9 October 2014); and the Draft Regional Land 
Transport Plan 2015 (20 February 2015).   

We make the following comments: 

1. Under the Resource Management Act, regional councils are required to 
implement objectives, policies and methods to achieve integrated 
management of the natural and physical resources of the region.  The 
Regional Policy Statement (RPS) is a key document in this regard.  
Objective 9 and Policy 9 are highly relevant in terms of the council's 
objectives in relation to achieving sustainable transport.  They are as 
follows: 

Objective 9: The region's energy needs are met in ways that: ... (e) reduce 
grenhouse gas emissions from transportation (RPS p. 36) 

Policy 9: Reducing the use and consumption of non-renewable transport 
fuels and carbon dioxide emissions from transportation
The Wellington Regional Land Transport Strategy shall include objectives 
and policies that promote a reduction in: 

(a) the consumption of non-renewable transport fuels; and 
(b) the emission of carbon dioxide from transportation. (RPS p. 96)

2. The proposal to replace electric trolley buses with hybrid (diesel-electric) 
buses contravenes the Regional Policy Statement.   

3. The proposal increases CO2 emissions in the following ways: 

(a) changing from trolley buses to diesel buses will produce an increase in 
carbon dioxide emissions, as will changing to a hybrid (diesel-electric) 
fleet. Relevant figures are: 

i. diesel urban bus: 0.2kg CO2/passenger-km (US data) 




